RAPID ACCESS TO CONSULTATIVE EXPERTISE (RACE)
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS
ABOUT RACE

Q:  Who can call the RACE line and access psychiatric consultative expertise?

A:  RACE is available for Family Physicians, Nurse Practitioners and Pediatricians who are following patients in the community.  RACE is also for Physician Assistants working with a Family Physician. RACE is not for physicians requesting consultation for patients currently admitted to a facility such as a Hospital or Personal Care Home.  It is also not for acute crisis situations. RACE has expanded the range of expert consultations and now includes consultation to all of the following:

· Adult Psychiatry 
· Child and Adolescent Psychiatry

· Geriatric Psychiatry 

· Substance Use Disorders 
RACE is available weekdays from 9am - 4pm; it is not available on weekends or statutory holidays.
Q: Can RACE be accessed by Primary Care Providers outside of Winnipeg?

A: Yes, RACE is for Family Physicians, Nurse Practitioners, Pediatricians and Physician Assistants throughout Manitoba.  It has also recently become available to Primary Care Providers in Nunavut. Information about RACE is posted on the Manitoba College of Family Physicians website and on the WRHA website.
OTHER SERVICES

Q: If a Primary Care Provider is attached to a Shared Care Psychiatrist, can they access RACE?

A: Yes, but in order to maintain continuity of care it is strongly advised that Primary Care Providers contact their Shared Care Psychiatrist for telephone-based consultation before using RACE.

Q: If a Primary Care Provider refers patients with mild to moderate depression to BounceBack, a supported self-management program delivered by the Canadian Mental Health Association (CMHA, Manitoba & Winnipeg), can the Primary Care Provider access RACE or is this a duplication of service?

A:  Participating in BounceBack provides patients with self-help resources and telephone-based support from CMHA’s trained coaches.  These coaches are not clinicians or medical professionals.  If a Primary Care Provider needs a consult with psychiatry, RACE is a good option.
OTHER PROVIDERS

Q: Why is RACE not accessible for other Primary Care Providers such as Midwives?

A: Current billing rules set by Manitoba Health, Seniors and Active Living (MHSAL) only allow psychiatrists to bill for reimbursement for in-person consultations with Midwives. Billing rules do not allow Psychiatrists to bill for telephone-based consultations with Midwives.
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